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Dear Chaps’ Families, 

Welcome to Spring! I know some members of the Class of 2015 are counting down the days until graduation on May 29. I even 
observed one senior using a countdown clock app to get it to the minute! I imagine the freshmen, sophomores, and juniors are 
looking forward to end of the next 8.5 weeks as well. However, working together we can help them stay focused on the 
material as the weather improves and end of the year approaches. Our students will have ample opportunity to demonstrate all 
they have learned this year on their STAAR, ACT, SAT, AP and semester exams. These tests are scheduled as follows: 

STAAR 
English I – March 30, 2015 
English II – April 1, 2015 
Biology – May 5, 2015 
Algebra 1 – May 6, 2015 
US History – May 6, 2015 
 
ACT during the school day for juniors on April 28, 2015 
ACT national administration dates April 18 and June 13, 2015 
SAT national administrations May 2 and June 6, 2015 
AP Exams during the weeks of May 4 and May 11, 2015 
Semester Exams May 26 – May 29, 2015 
 
After May 29, making the most of the summer break will be a priority! Even though it is a while away, many started have begun 
planning for it already. 

There are many options to choose from as students (and parents) think about making summer plans. Time with family is 
certainly important and a good long car ride to a family reunion in a distant location always seems to provide children with 
stories to tell on their parents for many years. It may take some convincing for some students to want to “learn” more in the  

 summer.   As students progress through high school, many of the activities in which 
they participate offer authentic learning in contexts they may view as enjoyable.  

Students may participate in camps, find summer employment, or volunteer for 
charities. All of these are great ways to expand knowledge while learning about self 
and others. Here are a couple sites that mention these plus some additional ideas for 
summer learning: 

¶ 7 Ways High School Students Can Make the Most of Their Summer 

¶ Four Ways for Students to Make the Most of Summer Break 

¶ Making the Most of Summers during High School 
 

We wish everyone a great end to the year and a wonderful summer. We look 
forward to August 24 when the 2015-2016 school year begins! 

Go Chaps! 

John Carter, Principal 

 

http://internationalcollegecounselors.com/7-ways-high-school-students-can-make-the-most-of-their-summer/
http://www.cityofcollegedreams.org/how-to/four-ways-students-make-most-summer-break
http://www.road2college.com/making-the-most-of-summer/


 

 

 

Spring is here and now comes the busy season. This is our last PTO newsletter for this school year, so I'd like to 

take a minute to thank everyone that supported our mission of enhancing the learning environment for our 

students. Thank you to all of our generous donors and volunteers for their donations and all the time they put 

into making mums, selling concessions, raising funds, planning events, etc. It's all this support that helps the 

PTO reach its goals. I also want to extend a huge thanks to our PTO Executive Board. This group of volunteers 

has worked hard all year to not only coordinate their area of expertise, but also have worked as a group to 

discuss, plan, set goals, make decisions, and work together to help make this PTO an organization that truly 

makes a difference. Thank you for your service! Our teachers also deserve a big hand for working with us this 

year to learn more about their departments through information sharing sessions in our meetings. Thank you for 

taking that time. 

As we wrap up this school year over the next few months, I hope you will take a minute to reflect on how the 

PTO helps our school remain excellent. We truly affect each student's experience through our wide range of 

assistance - whether it's donations of classroom equipment and materials, support of teacher and student efforts 

( like Senior Service Day and teacher professional development) or daily encouragements (Teacher 

Appreciation events and student STAAR snacks to keep them going).  Please continue to support the PTO 

through your donations and volunteer time. Contact any of the committee chairs if you are interested in getting 

more involved next year (Mums are getting started now!). Which reminds me - the Homecoming game and 

dance next year will be very early (September 18-19), so please plan accordingly.  

Also, please don't forget to vote on May 9th. We will have the EISD Board candidates introducing themselves 

at our last PTO meeting on Friday, April 24th at noon in the Chap Room. We hope you will join us! 

Go Chaps! 

Liz McWhirter - WHS PTO President 

 
 

 

  

PTO President  

We are accepting nominations for the Executive Committee of the WHS 
PTO for the 2015-2016 school year. Would you like to serve in one of our 
leadership roles? Or would you just like a chance to get more involved in 

helping us keep WHS one of the top schools in the USA? If so please 
contact Co-President Elect Liza Savage Richardson at 

wlmailhtml:Lizar@austin.rr.com. She can tell you what leadership roles are 
available or how you can just get more involved with one of our wonderful 

committees of outstanding parents.  
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

  

Thanks! 

We would like to thank our Staff Appreciation committee for all they h ave 

baked, bought, made and donated this year! We were able to treat our teachers 

to eight fun events with breakfast buffets, holiday treats and gifts, and some 

really fantastic lunches! We could not have done it without our wonderful and 

generous committe e members! Thank you also to the parents who have donated 

throughout the year to our event and to the PTO. Your purchases of mums and 

your donations to the No Hassle Fundraiser allow us to make these events happen. 

Please let us know if you would like to j oin our committee for next year. Don't 

worry...you don't have to bake if that is not your thing! We can always find a 

place for helping hands.  

Many thanks,  

Lisa Moore, Joanne Salazar, Jennie Seidel, Carrie Wilkin and Kristin Paull  

 

 

 

Bond and Trustee Election  May 9, 2015 

Early voting April 27 – May 5 

Two board positions will be up for election this year: 

 

Place 4 – currently held by Mike Frost 

 Candidates are Julia Webber and Jay Howard 

 

Place 5 – currently held by James (Kal) Kallison  

 Candidates are Laurie Maccini and Jennifer Salas 

 

All school board positions are three-year terms and are at-large positions, which mean 

each trustee represents the entire school district.  All Eanes ISD registered voters may 

place one vote for each Place on the ballot. 

 

The Eanes ISD Board of Trustees unanimously approved calling for a $52.5 million district 

bond referendum.  If approved, the bond would provide district-wide safety and health 

improvements, remedy items and infrastructure in disrepair and expand programming 

innovation.    



 

  



 

 

 



 

 

Project Graduation 2015! 

Senior Parents: Student registration is now online at www.WestlakePG.com! Please have your student sign up to 
attend PG15. Tickets are $100. Your student does not want to miss this amazing event to celebrate his/her 
graduation.  

Junior Parents: Thanks PG16 Co-Chairs for stepping forward! 

¶ PG16 Co-Chair Volunteers, Student Contacts and Reservations – Ashley Kimery 

¶ PG16 Co-Chair Casino, Games and Entertainment – Kathy Jernigan 

¶ PG16 Co-Chair Revenue, Solicitation, Communications - Cindy Nelson and Dulce Stenglein 

¶ PG16 Co-Chair Decoration, Food and Prizes – Katina Gase 

VOLUNTEER: All Senior and Junior parents are invited to volunteer at Project Graduation. Please complete the 
Parent Volunteer Agreement; you will then be forwarded to Volunteer Spot to sign up for a shift during the event. 
We need over 500 volunteers to make this event a success.  

YOUR SUPPORT: Thank you for making PG15 raffle a HUGE SUCCESS! The raffle winners are: 1st Prize - Julie 
Sweeney; 2nd Prize – Wes Ritchie; 3rd Prize – Toni Holmes. PG15 cannot take place without the generous support of 
our parents and community. Please consider making a donation or becoming a sponsor. You can donate on our 
website and all levels of contributions are welcome.  

WE NEED YOUR PHOTOS: There will be TWO different photo displays at PG2015. We are currently collecting 
photos in WHS front office. 

TODDLER PICTURE CONTEST: This display is a contest in which the students match photos with names. Please send 
ONE – 8×10 photo of your student as a toddler (18 months to 3 years). The picture should be of your child only, no 
family. Students will be competing for prizes to see who can correctly identify the most toddlers. 

NOSTALGIA WALL: This display includes photos of our seniors from anytime in their lives, from pre-k through this 
school year. Please send 2-5 photos (4x6 or 5×7 sizes) of your student from pre-k to high school. Photos of your 
student with at least two or more classmates are preferred, and the photos can be from any event—kindergarten 
graduation, Medieval Fest, Science Day, sporting events—the possibilities are endless. No names necessary. The 
Nostalgia Wall is rolled up and used by the reunion committee in later years, so no photos will be returned! 

STAY INFORMED:   VISIT: www.westlakepg.com 
FOLLOW: @WestlakePG 
LIKE: WestlakeProjectGraduation  
Questions? info@westlakepg.com. 

PG15 PERCENT OF SALES FUNDRAISING EVENTS 

Great opportunities to buy the perfect gifts for Mother’s Day, Prom and Graduation!  

o Kendra Gives Back  – Kendra Scott Jewelry Event at WHS Chap Court on April 17 from 4:30 ς 8 pm 

o The Monogram Lady Event  – in store event at 3818 Far West Blvd #108 on April 24 & 25 from 10am - 6 pm 

o Jon Hart Trunk Show  – at Silver Papery at 3300 Bee Cave Rd #240 on April 28 from 4 to 6 pm 

Be sure to mention WHS Project Graduation when you check out. Thanks for your support of PG15 to help keep 
our seniors and community safe the night of graduation. 



 

 

  



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

Girls Soccer 
The JV girls soccer team concluded the 2015 season with a 12-1-2 
overall record and an undefeated 11-0-1 district record.  

The Varsity girls team finished the regular season with an 18-1-1 overall 
record and an undefeated 14-0 district record. The Senior Class of 2015 
have led the Chaps and finished their 4 years of district play with a 48 
game undefeated streak. This group of seniors also earned a 23 game 
district streak without giving up a goal. The varsity girls now advance to 
the State Soccer Playoffs where they will play Round Rock, Friday Mar. 
27th for the Bi-District round, at RR Dragon Stadium at 7:00 p.m.  

 



 

 

WHS Class of  2015 Baccalaureate!!! 

                              What is Baccalaureate???? 

     Baccalaureate is a student-led service of faith and music. It's 

the first event of graduation week!! All  seniors, their family and 

friends are invited. You do not need a ticket, and it is optional. 

Seniors wear their cap, gown and cords. 

 
                                           When is Baccalaureate??? 

          Sunday, May 24, 2015 from 5:00-6:15 p.m. 

 
                                           Where is Baccalaureate???? 

The Riverbend Centre, 4212 Capitol  of TX  Highway 

 
                           Who pays for  Baccalaureate??? 

Baccalaureate does not receive any money from WHS or     EISD. We 

rely on donations from local churches, synagogues, faith communities 

and senior parents.  
                                              Where can I  send a contribution??? 

 

 Please send a check, made out to WHS Baccalaureate, to       

Elizabeth Hunt at 6508 Lost Cove, Austin TX 78746 
                                                   How can I  get involved??? 

 

The Baccalaureate Committee is a volunteer group of parents 

representing Christian, Hindu, Jewish and Muslim faiths. We need 

parents from all grade levels to help out. 

 
                                            How can I  get more information??? 

Please contact Carmen Adams-Schulz clas@austin.rr.com ,  

Sivagami Natesan sivagamihome@austin.rr.com , 

Marijane Smitherman msmitherman47@yahoo.com  
   

mailto:clas@austin.rr.com
mailto:sivagamihome@austin.rr.com
mailto:msmitherman47@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

  

 
April & May Events 

Westbank and Laura’s Library 
Jen Bigheart – jen@westbanklibrary.com 

 

Mondays 
Laura’s Library 
Open Chess 
Open chess play for all ages 
http://www.westbanklibrary.com/event/open-chess-lauras 
 
First Saturdays 
Madrone Trail Hike (MAY will be a trail cleanup with service hours opportunities 8:30am-12:30pm) 
Join us for an educational hike (2 miles in length) through the Madrone Canyon, the first Saturday of every 
month from 8:30 - 9:30 AM. No registration required, but we will require you to sign a liability waiver. Just 
show up at the trail head at the end of the Laura Bush Library parking lot. Your hike guide will point out 
different features of the canyon environment.  
http://www.westbanklibrary.com/event/madrone-canyon-trail-hike-lauras 
 
Saturday, April 18, 10:30am at Laura’s Library 
Intro to HTML 
HTML is one of the most common languages used on the internet and is the basis for many websites. 
Attendees will learn how to create a basic website in this class using basic commands. You will learn the basic 
structure of HTML, syntax usage, common actions, along with useful tips. No programming experience is 
required for this course which makes it easy to learn in the beginning for anyone.  
 
Sunday, April 19, 1:30-5:30pm, Laura’s Library 
Free Kaplan Practice SAT  
Join us for a special administration of a practice SAT, provided by Kaplan Test Prep. Through this practice SAT, 
students will have exposure to all of the question types on the exam and will receive a detailed score report 
following the exam, which will outline their composite score and their strengths and weaknesses for each 
question type. Find out how you will do on the real thing by taking a free Kaplan practice test. The test will be 
changing soon, but those graduating in 2015 and 2016 will take the current test and so can begin prepping 
now. Sign up online at http://kaplan.formstack.com/forms/kaplan_practice_tests_at_lauras_library_2015 
 
Wednesday, April 22nd, 6pm, Laura’s Library  
College Planning with College InRoads 
Join Nancy Willard of College InRoads for a College Planning Workshop. You will learn what it takes to find the 
right college fit for your student, at the lowest cost, no matter your income or how “good” a student you 
have. Get the “inside scoop” on what colleges are looking for, Financial aid and scholarships, how to beat 
today's college costs, and a timeline you should follow to minimize stress for your family.  
 
Westbank Renovation Closure 
Beginning April 4 Westbank Library will be closed for renovation, all operations will shift to Laura's Library. For 
up-to-date information regarding the renovation please visit our blog at 
http://www.westbanklibrary.com/blog. 
 
Special Closings  
Laura’s Library will be closed April 5 and 6. We will re-open with normal hours on April 7. 
 

http://www.westbanklibrary.com/event/open-chess-lauras
http://www.westbanklibrary.com/event/madrone-canyon-trail-hike-lauras
http://kaplan.formstack.com/forms/kaplan_practice_tests_at_lauras_library_2015


 

 

 

 

 

 

Academic Tutoring firm filled with 

multi-talented, life-long learners who 

only expect one thing: results.  We 

want you to know that you are not 

alone and we’re here to guide you 

through all things academic.   We are 

ready for the changes coming to the 

SAT test.  http://cramcrew.com/ 

 

http://cramcrew.com/


 

 

 

 

No Hassle Campaign Update  
  

Thank you to our Gold & Blue Underwriters! 

Gold Underwriters  
The Zamarripa Family  Ava and Steve Late 

  The Meek Family     Kathryn & Beau Ross 
The Bybee Family   The Pacinda Family 
The Williamson Family  The Talbot Family 

Clay & Camille Cipione for Suzanne Huff 
 
 

Blue Underwriters  
                         Derek & Janet Willis            Katy and Eric Taylor 
                         The McWhirter Family  The Hand Family 

  The Haddad Family   Ken and Lynn McFarland 
   The Carlton Family   Jeffrey & Julie Wiedemeier 

                         Elizabeth Richardson  Janine Daddario 
          The Horrigan Family          Derek & Janet Willis   

 The Brunel Family           Mitch & Janna Jacobson 
 Kelli Carlton                       In memory of Tracy Lewis Curtis 

 

  

 


